




 
 

No. CorpComm/circular/2020 

March 22, 2020 

  

To  

The Chief Executives of  IBA Member Banks 

 

 

Dear Sirs/ Madam, 

 

  

Lock down and suspension of public transport services has been announced  by many Local 

authorities /State Governments to curtail the spread of COVID 19 

across  various  geographies.  Keeping this in view , after due deliberation, it is suggested that 

Member Banks may selectively keep their branches open at such locations  after due 

consultation with the local state government/authorities  to carry out the basic 

essential transactions as per appeal circulated today.  
 

The state level  SLBC Convenor banks and LDMs of the districts are requested to proactively 

consult the state administration to chalk out a feasible Business Continuity Plan 

(BCP).  Member Banks may empower their Regional/ Zonal/ Circle Heads to take 

appropriate decision in the matter. 
 

SLBC convenors should also take concurrence of the Regional Director of RBI  for 

implementation of BCP prepared by them. The MD & CEOs of the SLBC convenor banks 

may take the lead in providing guidance to the SLBC convenor and member banks in the 

state for effective implementation of the contingency plan.   

 

All banks are requested to prepare BCP  for uninterrupted availability of banking services 

through alternate delivery channels for the convenience of the public.    
 

Hope all the member banks will rise to the occasion to collectively sail through this Covid-19 

pandemic.                                                                                                                                 

  
Warm regards  

  

  
  

Sunil Mehta 
Chief Executive 
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F. No. 10/15/2020-Coord. 
Government of India  
Ministry of Finance 

Department of Financial Services 
***** 

3rd Floor, Jeevan Deep Building, 
Parliament Street, New Delhi – 110 001 

Dated: 22nd March, 2020 
 
 

To 
1. The Governor, Reserve Bank of India 
2. The Chairman, State Bank of India 
3. The CMDs/ MD & CEOs of all Nationalised Banks 
4. The Chairman/ MD & CEOs of all Public Sector Financial Institutions 
5. The Chairman, Public Sector Insurance Companies 
6. The Chairman, IRDA and PFRDA 
7. The CEO, IBA and GIPSA 

 
Subject:  Preventive measures to contain the spread of COVID-19 
 
Madam/ Sir, 
 
The Central Government, DOPT, vide its letter number 11013/9/2014-Estt -(A-III) 
dated 22.03.2020 has issued fresh instructions for preventive measures to contain 
the spread of COVID-19 for necessary compliance (copy enclosed). 
 
Accordingly appropriate measures should be taken in public interest, while ensuring 
essential / emergency financial services to the customers are maintained and 
regulatory requirements are met. 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
Enc: As above 

 
(Anjana Dube) 

Deputy Director General 
Tele: 011-23362144 

E-mail: ddgda-dfs@nic.in 


